Friends of Monument Preserve 

P.O. Box 634
Monument, CO  80132-1216
Board Meeting

February 12, 2013
I.  Call to Order and Attendance:  The Board meeting of the FOMP began at 7:05 p.m. in the Fire Center Classroom.  Members present were Jon Nordby, president; Chris Tirpak, vice president; Marianne LaRivee, secretary; as well as Brian Mullen, Joe Ennis, Bill Benson, Diane Bandle, and Hermann Spielkamp, members at large.  Nancy Spielkamp and Tom Turney were also in attendance.  
II.  Issues:
A. Shooters:  Jon Nordby, Chris Tirpak, and Joe Ennis met with Alan Hahn, the new Forest Service supervisor, and Frank Landis on 2 Feb 13.  Alan was disturbed by the irresponsible and dangerous shooting as well as the destruction caused by shooters; was surprised by Forest Service attention to Mt Herman Road maintenance; and appeared supportive of efforts to restrict shooting along Mt Herman Road, both for safety and deforestation reasons.  He believed that the problem was only going to get worse as more people procured weapons in the wake of the massacre at Newtown, CT.  Tom Healy had counted 300 shooting vehicles on Mt Herman Road one Saturday, and Jon Nordby counted 60 trucks in 30 minutes on another.  In addition, Tom Turney was parked on FS Road 320D on 2 Feb 13 and his Toyota Land Cruiser was hit by a high powered rifle, causing a penny-sized hole in the bumper near the headlight.  Jon Nordby said he would ensure that Alan Hahn received the information about the damage to the vehicle.  
B.  Elections:  Diane Strohm volunteered for another term as Treasurer and Marianne LaRivee volunteered for another term as Secretary.  Jon and Chris are term-limited, so the President and VP slots will need filling in March.
C.   Summer Schedule:  Chris Tirpak will ensure the schedule is posted on the website.  The Potluck is tentatively scheduled for April and the first work session (seedling release, possible watering, no planting) will be May 14th. 
D.  Bluebird Houses:  The local 4H Club will build more bluebird houses and clean existing homes in late March.
E.  Palmer Lake Reroute:  Bill Benson agreed to help the CMC lay out a new route for the lower portion of the Ice Cave Creek trail, now that the Palmer Lake Town Council has granted permission.  He will volunteer FOMP services.
F.  Nevins Land Swap:  Chris Tirpak stated that according to Alan Hahn, no action has been taken regarding the 40 acre land swap.  The USFS simply does not consider it a high priority.
III.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

